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Letter to the Editor

The publication

Brinkhaus B, Becker-Witt C, Jena S, Linde K, Streng A,

Wagenpfeil S, Irnich D, Hummelsberger J, Melchart D,

Willich SN:

Acupuncture Randomized Trials (ART) in Patients with

Chronic Low Back Pain and Osteoarthritis of the Knee -

Design and Protocols.

Forsch Komplementärmed Klass Naturheilkd 2003;10:185-

 191 (DOI: 10.1159/000073474).

 was published online (download) in August 2003 and was

 also made available through German libraries free of

 charge also to patients.

 This potentially unblinding publication made public

 all secret details of the study under discussion:

 All verum and sham acupuncture points were described

 in great detail. This enabled some interested patients

 to identify to which group (verum or placebo) they

 belonged, while they were probably still under follow

 up.

 In the study under discussion two evaluators had to

 analyse patients` backpain diaries. Whenever patients

 made remarks in their diaries relating to the

 locations of their acupuncture needles, evaluators

 could guess to which group the patients belonged. The

 probability of that guess to be true was higher than

 mere chance when evaluators had been unblinded.

 Whenever a patient mentioned that the acupuncturist

 inserted the needles only a little bit and that this

 was not painful at all, unblinded evaluators could

 guess that this patient received sham acupuncture. A

 bias was introduced into the evaluation of the

 backpain diaries.

 Recruitment for the backpain study ended in October

 2002, therapy for the last patients probably started

 one or two months later, that means this study did not

 run fully blinded for some patients! Because for some

 patients the last follow up, after 52 weeks, would

 have taken place after the publication of the above

 mentioned study design.

 This practice has nothing to do with publishing the

 design in advance in trial registers.

 Devereaux et al. (2002) wrote: "When unblinded,

 participants may introduce bias through use of other

 effective interventions, differential reporting of

 symptoms, psychological or biological effects of

 receiving a placebo (although recent studies show

 conflicting evidence), or dropping out. .... "

 (Deveraux PJ, Bhandari M, Montori VM, Manns BJ, Ghall

 WA, Guyatt GH, Double blind, you have been voted off

 the island!. McMaster University, Hamilton, Ontario,

 Canada. Evidence-Based Mental Health. 5(2):36-7, 2002

 May )
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